REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Sept 20, 2022
C.M. Clark and C.M. Ferguson absent.
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Pres Ferguson called the council meeting to order at 7:00
OLD BUSINESS
MINUTES

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Long to accept the minutes of Aug 16, 2022.  Motion Carried.
CLIFFORD ROAD PROJECT
The clerk informed the council she was in contact with Astec Asphalt and they are now telling us they will have the project done by the end of the month.

VARIANCE

4605 Pleasant St to receive a notice that they will have their variance revoked if they do not comply with all the terms of the variance, which included a fence around the spare mowers used for parts. 
NEW BUSINESS

TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer gave the Treasurer’s report.  Motion by C.M. Long and seconded by C.M. Zissler to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried.

GRANTS
Fleis and Vandenbrink came out and presented information about the Drinking and Clean Water State Revolving Fund. It appears the village could possibly qualify for up to a 75% grant. They told the clerk they will fill out the ITA (Intent to Apply), which is due by November 1st, for free, if the village hires them to engineer the projects. 
Motion by C.M. Zissler and seconded by C.M. Ferns to have Fleis and Vandenbrink fill out our Intent to Apply and if we proceed, we will hire them to engineer the project.  Motion Carried.

FIRE HALL PHONE

Mark Schank informed the council that the phone line to the Fire Hall had been taken down, when accidentally hit by equipment. The clerk suggested she could contact Charter and see if we can add a line for the Fire Hall and have the Fire Hall reimburse the village.
Motion by C.M. Long and seconded by C.M. Zissler to contact Charter and get a price on a line for the Fire Hall and report back.  Motion Carried.
GUESTS

Tim Reinhardt was present to inform council of a study done on the current Tornado siren. The current one is below roof level and needs to be raised 25 feet. To raise the current siren, it would be approximately $7000.00.  This would then give the village a coverage of approximately 1 square mile. The other option is a refurbished siren that will cover a 4 square mile radius for $13,000.00.  Council stated that the ARPA monies were allocated to the well house repairs and updates. Laura Fenton stated she thought this was a good project to bring to the DDA and council was happy with that decision.
Mark Schank told council there is an annual Fire Prevention Open House on October 8th from 10-2. There is also a craft show on the 22 of October.

HALLOWEEN HOURS

Council set the Halloween Trick or Treating hours for 6-8 pm on Oct 31, 2022.

BUDGET AMENDMENTS

The clerk presented the budget amendments needed to bring us up to current spending levels. They are mainly for equipment rates and fuel.

Motion by C.M. Armstrong and seconded by C.M. Ferns to approve the budget amendments to bring spending current, as presented by the clerk.  Motion Carried.
A copy of the current budget is available for review in the Municipal office. 

CURRENT BILLS

Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Zissler to pay the current bills.

General Fund 


check #11059-11078
Major Street



check #1876-1881
Local Street



check #1236-1238
Water




check # 4424-4437
Equipment



check #2623-2630
Sewer




check# 1863-1866
ADJOURN
Motion by C.M. Ferns and seconded by C.M. Long to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.








__________________

Laura Fenton, Clerk

